
 

 

29th April 2022 

NEWSLETTER NO. 9 

Dear parents! 

The last two months of this school year are upon us, and we have planned 
several interesting events for the month of May, which I would like to inform 
you about now. But first, let me briefly summarize the events of the past few 
weeks. 
 
I would like to appreciate the above-standard dedication of my colleagues in 
the preparation and implementation of the mountain school camps for 
our fourth, fifth, seventh and eighth graders. They all enjoyed them very much 
together and came back full of new experiences, with new friends from other 
classes and with deepened relationships in the class and with teachers. I myself 
participated in the school camp for the fifth graders, so I am describing my 
own experience. 
 
Important moments are now experienced by our ninth graders. We are 
keeping our fingers crossed that their wishes come true and they can start their 
dream secondary school in September. We also wish our pupils success in the 
admission process to study at multi-year grammar schools.  
 
In the month of May we continue with the year-round project Ostrčilka 
Enjoys Reading Again. We are preparing another project day and more 
discussions with the writer Zuzana Pospíšilová. 
 
Cambridge Exams 
Cloverleaf has already sent you the dates of the exams that will take place at 
our school (except for FCE level) on Friday 27th May and Saturday 28th May. 
Friday's Speaking will take place shortly after school, so the care centre 
children can go straight from the care centre and come back after the exam. 
Please inform the care centre assistant about this fact. For Saturday written 
exams, please follow the instructions and times you have received from 
Cloverleaf. Pupils will be present at the exams unaccompanied by parents and 
will be collected from outside the school after the exams. I will be present at 
school all the exam time. You can contact me with any questions (M: 722 975 
739). 
 
Summer Camp with our native speakers 
According to the latest information, there are still a few places available on 
both dates. I am therefore attaching again the offer of Ms. Lesley-Anne and 
Mr. Danny. 
 

Dear parents, thank you all for your cooperation and we look forward to its 
continuation. 

On behalf of the whole bilingual team, I wish you a beautiful spring and good 
health. 
 
Táňa Bahnerová 
Deputy Headmistress for Bilingual Education 

 

Upcoming Events: 

3rd May, 16.00 – Parent-

teacher consultation,1.E2 

 

20th May 

 Project Day „Comics“ – 

the 1st stage pupils 

 

Debates with the writer 

Zuzana Pospíšilová: 

23rd May – 5. E1, E2 

24th May – 4.E 

25th May – 3. E1, E2 

 

25th May 

 Cambridge Exams – 

FCE, Cloverleaf, language 

school 

 

27th and 28th May 

Cambridge Exams – YLE, 

KET, PET, ZŠ Ostrčilova 

 

30th May 

Assembly for the 1st stage 

bilingual classes, pupils 

can come wearing the 

colours of their ‘House’ 

                9th May 

HEADMASTER'S    

HOLIDAY 

 


